

OC NEWSLETTER

UPCOMING EVENTS

Dec. 23 - Solstice Celebration
Dec. 23 - Early Release Day
I:30

Dec. 26 - Winter Break
Jan. 9 - Student Return
Jan. 16 - MLK Day No School
Jan. 27 - End of First
Semester

THANK YOU

Thank you to the many parents, staff, and students who created a wonderful Holiday Craft & Service Bazaar last week. Our students were able to donate blankets to Primary Children's Hospital, lots of food of the food banks, and create beautiful ornaments that are now adorning the tree at Zions Bank 7th East Branch. We couldn't hold these types of amazing events without each and everyone of you. Thank you for helping others during this time.

PICK UP AFTER SCHOOL

Please make sure your children are picked up immediately after school. Our front office closes at 3:30 PM and we do not have supervision available for students after this time. We will begin contacting parents at 3:15 if their child is still on campus. If you are going to be late please work out a solution with your child.

LUNCH BALANCES

We have a number of students that are accruing large lunch balances in the cafeteria. I wanted to remind everyone that the USDA discontinued the universal free lunches that we had during the height of covid. If your student is eating lunch or breakfast at school, and you haven't paid or are not on the free/reduced lunch program, they have a balance. Everyone should set up a lunch account with My Payments Plus. This will allow you to see when your child is getting milk, meals, or if they are coming back for seconds. It will also allow you to get a lunch if you want to have lunch with your student in the cafeteria.

We serve breakfast and lunch every school day. Breakfast is \$1.00 and lunch is \$2.00. Payment accounts are set up online with My Payments Plus. You do need your student's student ID number to set up the account. If you don't know their number reach out to me, and I can get it for you. You can set up and manage your account here: https://www.mypaymentsplus.com/welcome

We encourage all families to apply for free and reduced lunch. The school has some funding sources that come from this information. You can apply here: https://www.slcschools.org/departments/child-nutrition/applications









Each morning during morning announcements we will recite the Pledge of Allegiance. Please email your child's homeroom teacher if you do not want your child to participate.